Appendix 'A'

Council Resolution-June 26, 2018



P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

June 27, 2018

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Engineering and Environmental Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on June 26, 2018 resolved:

That, the following actions be taken with respect to the 7th Report of the Advisory Committee on the Environment from its meeting held on June 6, 2018:

- a) the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services & City Engineer BE REQUESTED to review the presentation appended to the 7th Report of the Advisory Committee on the Environment from C. Marsales, Senior Manager, Waste Management Service, City of Markham, with respect to the Markham Waste Diversion Strategy "Mission Green" and explore the feasibility of implementing a similar program in City of London facilities and report to the Civic Works Committee;
- b) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to report to the Civic Works Committee, as soon as possible, on the undertaking of the following with respect to the "Toilets Are Not Garbage Cans" public awareness sticker initiative, coordinated by B. Orr, Sewer Outreach and Control Inspector:
- i) requiring all bathroom stalls within City of London facilities to display the "Toilets Are Not Garbage Cans" sticker;

it being noted that the above-noted sticker previously approved for use by the City of London Communications Department, is currently displayed in some, but not all, City of London facility bathroom stalls and is being displayed, voluntarily, by many organizations, including retail stores, restaurants and schools;

- ii) identifying to the Advisory Committee on the Environment (ACE) the key Civic Administration who would be responsible for implementing the above-noted action, so that the ACE may follow up on the progress of the implementation and in order to have a specific contact who can advise the ACE of the reasons why a sticker is not displayed in certain instances; and,
- iii) reporting back to the ACE by September 7, 2018 with respect to the feasibility of requiring all facilities that receive City of London funding, including, but not limited to, Centennial Hall, the Covent Garden Market, Museum London, London Public Library locations, police and fire stations, Tourism London, the London Convention Centre, Dearness Home, Kettle Creek Conservation Authority, Lower Thames Valley Conservation Authority and the Upper Thames River Conservation Authority, to display the above-noted sticker in all bathroom stalls;

it being noted that the Waste Sub-Committee report, appended to the agenda, was received:

- c) J. Ramsay, Project Manager, Rapid Transit, BE ADVISED that M. Bloxam will represent the Advisory Committee on the Environment (ACE) on the Municipal Advisory Group related to Rapid Transit; it being noted that S. Hall will act as an alternate representative for the ACE on the Advisory Group; and,
- d) clauses 1.1, 2.2, 2.3, 3.1 to 3.6, 5.1 and 5.2, BE RECEIVED. (3.1/11/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /lm

cc. B. Orr, Sewer Outreach and Control inspector

J. Ramsay, Project Director, Rapid Transit

P. Shack, Committee Secretary

CWC Deferred List

Chair and Members, Advisory Committee on the Environment